
Rabat, 11 December 2014 

Ref: FMDH.4031-14 

 

 

Dear Madam/Sir/Friend, 

 

On behalf of the Organizing Committee, we express to you our sincere thanks and gratitude 

for your contribution to the success of the Second World Human Rights Forum. 

 

We also extend to you our apologies for any potential logistical difficulties you have 

encountered. The flow of Moroccan civil society actors was beyond our expectations. Thus, 

we had to host nearly double the number of participants expected. 

 

Despite these inconveniences, participants could take part in nearly 150 activities, mostly 

organized by civil society stakeholders. Cultural programs and other events at stands also 

marked this edition. 

 

As you may have noticed, the opening and closing sessions were of high intellectual quality 

and imprints of high emotional charge. 

 

Attesting to the success of the Forum, nearly 9,000 participants from 95 countries, 

representing governments, Moroccan and international civil society, and UN agencies 

contributed to discussions on various human rights issues.  

 

The recommendations of various thematic forums are gradually being placed online. 

 

This Forum, genuine space of freedom, plurality and conviviality, has once again 

demonstrated the diversity and dynamism of civil society in our country, and its ability to 

tackle all human rights issues, taking into account their indivisibility, and to conduct 

pluralistic and reasoned debate. 

 

We thank you for your commitment, your availability and your patience. Please accept the 

assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

Driss El Yazami       Mahjoub El Haiba 

President        Inter-ministerial Delegate 

National Human Rights Council     for Human Rights 

Morocco        Morocco 

 


